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November 1, 2024 

STAFF'S TWELFTH DATA REQUEST 
via email 

RE: Docket No. 20240099-EI - Petition for rate increase by Florida Public Utilities 
Company. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

By this letter, the Commission staff requests that Florida Public Utilities Company 
(FPUC) provide responses to the following data requests: 

1. Referring to FPUC's responses in staffs third data request, please provide a response to 

question #2 regarding the term of the TCRR (e.g.: 2025-2030, 2025-2035 etc.) and its 

intended implementation date. 

2. Referring to FPUC's response in staffs third data request #4, please expand upon the 

statement that "the technology being implemented is ultimately necessary and will 

provide well-defined befits to customers." 
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3. Referring to the First Revised Sheet No. 23 (legislative version)/proposed Sheet No. 

6.012 (clean version), regarding deposits for binding cost estimates for undergrounding 

facilities, please provide reasons for the proposed revisions to deposit amounts for new 

construction and for conversions.  

 
4. Referring to Sheet No. 6.023 regarding temporary service charges, please explain why 

FPUC is proposing a Temporary Service charge of $135.00 when Schedule E-7, page 6 

of 6 calculations indicates the actual cost to be $128.57.  

 Please file all responses electronically no later than Friday, November 15, 2024, through 
the Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and 
Electronic Filing Web Form.  In addition, please email the filed response to discovery-
gcl@psc.state.fl.us. 
 
 Please feel free to call me at (850) 413- 6218 if you have any questions. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      /s/ Suzanne Brownless 
      Suzanne Brownless 
      Special Counsel 
 
SBr/ds 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
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